
MINUTES OF THE EMBLETON QUARRY WORKING GROUP 

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3rd March 2021 Via ZOOM 
 

Present: Terry Howells (TH) – Chair, Ian Brown(IB), Kevin Redgrave(KR), David Cooper 

   Gary Woodburn(GW), Andy Davis (AD), Chris German(CG). 

Apologies: John Young(JY), Sarah Coxon(SC) Denise Metcalfe(DM). 

Declarations of Interest: None 

             Action 

1:  Minutes of the last meetings. 
The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd February were accepted as a true record, proposed 
by DC and seconded by CG. These will be signed by the Chair at a later date. 

 

2: Land Transfer 
NCC have informed us that the transfer of the land to the east of Whinstone View has been 
agreed in principle by them and are awaiting details of our solicitor. A request on ‘Nextdoor 
Embleton’ for one has not yielded any results so we will need to engage the services of a local 
firm. 
No update has been received on the possible transfer of the Quarry House. 

 
 
 
TH 
 

3: Dogs 
As we are changing the policy concerning dogs in the quarry, we need to obtain the 
agreement of the Parish Council (PC). The meeting voted unanimously to restrict dogs to 
being on a lead all year round in the paddock to protect nesting birds and wildflowers during 
the summer months. TH to raise at the next PC 

 
 
 
TH/CG 

4: Fencing 
As part of the review of dogs off lead in the quarry GW proposed installing a fence 
approximately 5m in from  the water’s edge to protect the birds which use the pond and nest 
on the shores. This would run from the existing fence to the pond dipping platform. The 
meeting agreed unanimously to the proposal which will be put to the PC for agreement. 

 
 
 
TH/CG 
 

5: Projects 
Due to Covid restrictions and to protect wildlife any work involving a digger will have to be 
postponed until the autumn. Some of the more minor works, e.g. footpath levelling and the 
work to widen the access at the Quakers Row entrance  could be started once Covid 
restrictions are lifted. 

 
 
 
 

6: Risk Assessment 
The installation of the lifebelt was part of the build of the pond platform. Now that this has 
been delayed a temporary solution is required. The lifebelt and hook are now available and 
will be installed asap. 
DC has updated the risk assessment to reflect the Dark Skies project and will send to CG for 
publication. 

 
 
CG/KR 
 
DC 

7: Signage 
GW has updated the board in line with comments received. It was agreed not to put 
information on the ponies on the main board as this was covered on the signs on the 
entrances to the paddock. A decision on whether to used bullet points or not needs to be 
agreed once the signs are finalised with the QR code etc. 
GW has contacted a company in Hexham who could manufacture the signs at a cost of £185 
each or nearer to £500 if we want wooden frames to mount them on. The meeting agreed 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



that if possible, the signs should be mounted on a whinstone plinth, GW to ascertain details 
of the mountings provided so this can be assessed. 
A second quote will be required for comparison and it was agreed to approach CBS World in 
Alnwick, who printed the pony signs for this. 

GW 
 
GW 

8: Seating 
A review of the possible locations for seating and the possible materials for their construction 
will be undertaken once Covid restrictions allow. 

 
 

9: Dark Skies 
The meeting thanked GW for his report which showed that obtaining Dark Skies status for 
the site was a real possibility. The next step is to get PC sign off to proceed with the project. 
The survey had shown several light incursions coming from Whinstone View and Quakers 
Row which could be addressed by changing the angle of or putting sensors on garden lights. 
Further improvements could be made by shielding streetlights in the immediate vicinity. It 
was agreed that community awareness was key in helping to prevent light pollution from 
windows, garden lights etc and this could be addressed by holding star gazing events for 
residents and involving the school. 

 

10: Summer Grazing 
CG’s report into the necessary works to make the field to the south of the playpark was 
reviewed. The water supply to the old trough has been cut off so it is proposed install a new 
one near to the cricket pavilion and connect via a plastic pipe to the supply available here. 
The boundaries to the east and west are considered inadequate and guard fencing will need 
to be installed the full length of both. The cost of materials was estimated at £500, but this 
has been reduced by the offer of the barbed wire by JY. The proposal was agreed, and CG will 
order the necessary items once KR has confirmed the owner is still interested in moving the 
ponies to the site for the summer. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
CG 
 
KR 

11: Pond Overflow 
KR and CG visited the sump as the water level in the pool had risen by approx. 3ins. The outer 
grate had a build up of vegetation which was restricting the flow. Half of the grate was 
cleared, and the water flow monitored to ensure it did not have an impact on Sea Lane. The 
sump was revisited 24hrs later when water levels had returned to near normal and the 
remainder of the grate cleared. 

 
 
TH/CG 

12: Next Working Party 
No date was set for the next working party due to Covid restrictions. 

 
 

13: Report to PC 
CG proposed that we send an annual (or bi-annual) report to the PC identifying the work that 
has been undertaken in the quarry in the last year and the works planned for the coming 
year. The sign off of any major project or changes to the management plan would still be 
required prior to implementation. The meeting agreed to this and CG will draft a report and 
circulate for comment. 

 
 
 
 
CG 

14: Financial Summary 
The balance of funds stood at £22.5K, but we are still awaiting the invoice for the fencing 
installed last year. 

 
CG 

15: Any Other Business 
None raised. 

 

17: Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be on Wednesday 7th April at 7pm, via Zoom. 

 

 

 


